
Hello and welcome to our 
newsletter 
 
WELCOME TO TERM 2 
Welcome back to a new term 
with many activities already 
planned for students such as 
camps, RDA and ôUp and Outõ 
 
We also welcome new staff: 
Sarah Leighð Occupational 
Therapist 
Tess Mutimerð Classroom 
Teacher  
Marli Kelly- returns in a new 
role as Mental Health 
Practitioner 
Glenn Mifkað Cleaner 
 
We look forward to continuing 
on with all the great learning 
and reach our goals that were 
set earlier in the year. 

ANZAC DAYð On Sunday our 
School Captains Esther 
Moorhouse and Thomas 
Sauiluma will proudly represent 
Verney Road School at the 
11:00 am service at the 
Cenotaph in Shepparton.  
 
They will respectfully  lay a 
wreath in honour of our fallen 
soldiers along with 
representatives from other 
schools and service groups in 
the area. 

Donations for the Motherõs Day 
Raffle would be greatly 
appreciated and tickets are 
available at the back of this 
newsletter. 

 
 
 
 

MOTHERS DAY STALL- 
The Senior Year  students will 
be holding a Motherõs Day Stall  
on Friday, May 7th. Students 
can purchase gifts for mum 
ranging from $2 to  $7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CAREER PATHWAY SESSIONS 
On Tuesday afternoon and 
Thursday evening Senior Year 
students and parents attended 
sessions to find out about 
different pathways available to 
them once they leave VRS. 
 
They heard from the following 
organisations: 
Shepparton Access 
GOTAFE 
Connect GV 
SBAT 
WDEA Works 
 
Much information was gleaned 
and students are now aware 
they have so many options 
available to them, whether itõs 
training or employment on 
graduating. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PHYSIOTHERAPY STUDENTS 
Currently we have two 
Physiotherapy students from 
Melbourne University on 
placement at VRS. Welcome to 

Lilly Whittoft & Takuzo 
Kimura. They are being 
supervised by our 
physiotherapist Jane Doyle. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BEANIES  
Our Verney Road School 
Beanies are available and will 
be a warm addition to our 
school uniform! The Beanies 
cost $15.  
If you would like to purchase a 
beanie please contact the 
office. 
 
FREE FLU VACCINE Under the 
National Immunisation 
Program, free flu vaccines are 
provided to the following 
groups who are at higher risk 
of complications from flu: 

¶ children aged 6 months to 
less than 5 years 

¶ all Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people aged 
6 months and over 

¶ people aged 6 months and 
over with certain medical 
conditions that increase 
their chance of severe 
influenza and its 
complications 

¶ pregnant women (at any 
stage during pregnancy) 

¶ people aged 65 years and 
over. 
 
Angela Buxton - Principal 

Carolyn WestñAssistant 
Principal 

Jesse WhittakerñAssistant 
Principal 

UPCOMING EVENTs  
Mondayï Wednesday May 3rd-5thééééééééééééééSenior Years  Group 1 Queenscliff  Camp 
Wednesday-Friday May 5th-7thééééééééééééééé.Senior Years  Group 2 Queenscliff  Camp 
Friday, May 7théééééééééééééééééééééé.Motherôs Day Stall 
Wednesday-Friday May 12th-14théééééééééééééé.Middle Years D& E Wing Phillip Island Camp 
Monday, June 14théééééééééééééééééééé...Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday 
Thursday-Friday July 15th-16thééééééééééééééé.Middle Years B Wing Campaspe Downs Camp 

VERNEY ROAD SCHOOL All students enrolled at VRS have a right to feel 

safe and be safe. The wellbeing of children in our care will always be our first priority and 

we have zero tolerance to child abuse. We aim to create a child safe and child friendly  

environment where children feel safe and are free to enjoy life to the full without any  

concern for their safety.  
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